Frairal conmends School MACDONALD COLLEGE McGILL UNIVERSITY RAILWAY STATIONS AND EXPRESS: POST OFFICE: STE. ANNE DE BELLEVUE, QUE. MACDONALD COLLEGE, QUE., CANADA SCHOOL FOR TEACHERS OFFICE OF THE DEAN October 23, 1933. Sir Arthur W. Currie, Principal & Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, Montreal, Que. Dear Sir Arthur: There are several items of information which may be of interest to you. 1. Inspector Cattermull of the Gaspé district, at Dr. Percival's request and by his arrangement, spent several days at the School for Teachers from October 10th to 13th. 2. Dr. W. P. Percival, Director of Protestant Education, paid an official visit to the School for Teachers and inspected our work, from Oct. 18th to 20th inclusive. He stated that he intended to write a report to you on what he saw, but as far as I could make out, he was pleased. 3. As I have already informed you it is my intention, with your approval, to visit some of the Intermediate Schools with Inspector Billings who made a report to the Protestant Committee on Friday, Sept. 29th. If arrangements can be made, I shall go with him by car on Wednesday afternoon to as many as possible of these schools in the Eastern Townships for two days. I may, therefore, be absent until Saturday morning, October 28th. 4. Mr. T. Cuddihy, Director of Studies for the Englishspeaking Catholic Schools in Montreal, has asked permission to bring one hundred of his preparatory and first year teachers to Macdonald College on Friday afternoon, November 10th, to see our Practice School and our work in Primary Methods. Mr. Cuddihy is very anxious that his teachers should have the benefit of the work of Miss Ramsay and of our high school teachers in these two grades.